

From Nadine Dorries MP Minister of State for Patient Safety, Suicide Prevention and Mental Health

> 39 Victoria Street London SW1H 0EU

> > 020 7210 4850

Your Ref: G1/ sc/ 111761 Our Ref: PFD-1311422

Mr Graeme Irvine HM Acting Senior Coroner, East London Walthamstow Coroners Court Queens Road London E17 8QP

27 May 2021

Dear Mr Irvine

Thank you for your letter of 3 March 2021 about the death of Steven Stout. I am replying as Minister with responsibility for mental health services and I am grateful for the additional time in which to do so.

To begin, I would like to say how very saddened I was to read the circumstances of Mr Stout's death and I would like to offer my most heartfelt sympathies to his family and loved ones. It is so desperately sad to lose a loved one and to do so in circumstances where there is concern about the care they received must be particularly devastating.

We must do all we can to take learnings from Mr Stout's death and, in light of your concerns, I expect the North East London NHS Foundation Trust to look carefully at the care provided to Mr Stout and to take the actions needed to improve the care of mentally-ill patients and prevent future deaths.

It is important that NHS organisations keep accurate medical records from admission and discharge and ensure that they are accessible to those involved in an individual's care as is appropriate.

More generally, I would like to assure you that we continue to take action nationally to support people with severe mental illnesses and to prevent suicide and self-harm.

The NHS Long Term Plan and NHS Mental Health Implementation Plan 2019/20 – 2023/24, commits to new and integrated models of care between crisis, acute, primary and community services. These new and integrated models aim to ensure that people with severe mental illnesses can access the right level of support, advice and guidance wherever they present in the system. This includes providing care and support for people with co-existing substance use needs.

On 27 March 2021, we published our COVID-19 mental health and wellbeing recovery action plan, backed by £500million to support people's mental health in 2021/22.

£58million of this will be used to accelerate the roll-out of the community mental health framework to treat adults and older adults with serious mental illness, including. This includes bringing forward the expansion of integrated primary and secondary care for adults and older adults with serious mental illness; embedding mental health practitioner roles in Primary Care Networks across the country to better meet the needs of people living with severe mental illnesses in primary care; and, expanding peer support and non-clinical workforce to boost the capacity of community mental health services.

The recovery action plan also includes £6million funding to boost support for specific suicide prevention work. £1million will bolster NHS England and NHS Improvement's work on suicide prevention and £5million is being made available to support voluntary sector organisations that prevent suicide in the community. This extra funding is in addition to the £57million investment for suicide prevention through the NHS Long Term Plan between 2019/20 and 202324, which will see investment in all areas of the country to support local suicide prevention plans and establish suicide bereavement support services.

I hope this response is helpful. Thank you for bringing these concerns to my attention.

NADINE DORRIES

MINISTER OF STATE FOR PATIENT SAFETY, SUICIDE PREVENTION AND MENTAL HEALTH